ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 16th January 2013 at 7.00pm

Present:  Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Nick Sharp, Lynn Gould, Sara Owen, Karen Pringle, Andrew Newman, Paul McLaughlin, Ginny Dean, Jill Sweetman
.
Apologies:  Louise Oakley, Vicky Emsley, Julia Adair, Fleur McCarten, Rachel Humphries, Catherine Crossman, Nicola Spedding, Heather Atkin, Rebecca Peel, Diane Pickles, Julie Pierce Jones
(33)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2012, be received.

Matters Arising

(34)  Contact List
Hayley had revised the contact list and passed around the present Committee members to check details. Nick Sharp requested that the report be emailed to staff@arnside.cumbria.sch.uk
(35)  December fundraising update
See Treasurers Report.
(36)  Treasurer’s Report
GNAAS collection raised £204.00. The Xmas Fayre did very well and raised a net profit of £1057.68. Christmas puddings raised £70.00 and Christmas cards£175.80. Overall balance from bank accounts as of January 2013 is £6193.77.
Non-Fundraising Issues

(37) Front playground
Andrew Newman raised the issue of the current state of the front playground and any plans to update it in the near future. In response Nick Sharp stated that discussions had taken place with staff regarding the front playground and two key points were put forward; 

1) that the playground provided an open space for P.E activities and
2) the space enabled imaginative rather than structured play using skipping ropes, balls, bean bags etc. for children at break times

A questionnaire is to be sent around the classrooms to get feedback and ideas as to what the children would like, this is being promoted by the School Council. At present the older children play games that they then teach the younger children and this seems to work very well. It was noted that more robust toys were needed as current stock was not withstanding constant use. It was agreed that the playground would be brightened by updating existing markings for the 100 board and hopscotch with ideas to draw up a chess and/or draughts board and snakes and ladders for children to use. The children are to be enlisted in the design and development of the playground project which would potentially begin in the spring. Seating in the grass-covered area with maybe a willow arch for storytelling was also proposed as was having raised vegetable beds and enlisting parents to help in the construction if the school was able to source materials i.e. sleepers. 
(38)  Forestry Schools update
Nick Sharp informed the committee that Miss Ward had received Forestry School training and would be implementing them in the coming academic year (2013/14). Nick is to investigate whether further training is required/necessary to achieve Level 3 (setting up and running Forest School sessions within school) and how much this would cost.
Future events and fundraising
(39)  February Benyounes String Quartet concert – 27th February
Paul gave an update on concert preparations. The posters had been done and just needed laminating/distributing. The posters would be laminated at school and flyers, posters are to be distributed around the village, in shops, county-wide venues. Details have been passed to both the Westmorland Gazette and the Arnside Broadsheet. The venue has been changed to the W.I to accommodate both refreshments and changing room facilities. Karen offered to assist with setting up refreshments, cakes, biscuits, sweets etc. The ticket price is £8 for adults and £5 for children. There was a request for raffle prizes to be donated and this would be circulated in a letter to parents. It was put forward that flowers should be presented to the quartet at the end of the concert. Hayley requested that churches and other groups/societies that Staff and PTA members were connected with be informed of the event as well.
(40) Music day

The programme had been confirmed for the Music Day, funded by the School (£500) that is being run in conjunction with the concert. This had been fed back to Mr Cook but appeared not to have been received by the Quartet, Nick to follow up. Paul suggested approaching the Westmorland Gazette to produce a feature section regarding the concert and music day. Surplus funds from the concert will contribute to PTA funding.
(41) Cake stall
Vicky and Fleur are to hold another cake stall due to the success last term, this will take place on the last day of half term, Friday 8th February. If the weather is poor the sale will take place in the school hall.
(41)Disco

The school disco will take place on Thursday 14th March. Jo Holgate and/or Sam Reynolds son Yori are to be approached to run the sound system.

(42) Bunny bingo

It is proposed to hold another bunny bingo night on Wednesday 27th March. Two sessions are to be run as before; one for infants (6-7pm) and then juniors (7.15-8.15pm).  

(43) Recipe book

Lyn Gould absent therefore discussion was postponed until the next meeting

Any other business

(44) TTS leaflet

Julia Sier had received a leaflet for raising money via TTS, spending would result in vouchers for the school. Julie is to look into how this works and report back at the next meeting.

(45) Sowing Seeds

Julia Sier is to order the seeds.

(46) Family portrait day

To be left until next year.

(47) Scholastic fair

Karen suggested moving the fair from the winter term to the spring/summer term and would check dates and report back. The teachers requested information on how to access the site to purchase books and Karen would forward the access code to the school.

(48) Term time holidays

Nick raised the issue of parents requesting holidays within the school term. Generally school policy has been fairly flexible to date however 33 requests had been made so far for holiday for the coming academic year and there were concerns that current school policy was being misconstrued. Nick notified the committee that this was being monitored and may result in a change of policy if the current trend continued. Nick and Ginny Dean confirmed that “unauthorised” absences could have serious consequences such as a visit form the educational welfare officer. The school would like the PTA to spread the word that the current situation cannot continue.
(4) Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 6th March 2013 at 7pm.

